Ingrid Svelnis
Chief Administrative Officer
Township of Brock
1 Cameron St P.O. Box 10
Cannington, ON LOE 1E0

May 16th, 2023

Re: Beaverton Lions Canada Day Celebrations and Parade July 1st, 2023

Dear Ms Svelnis,

I am contacting you on behalf of the Beaverton Lions regarding the use of the fairgrounds and street closures for our Canada Day celebrations July 1st, 2023.

The day will start with a children's cane pole fishing at the pier and a pancake breakfast. **We would like to use the ice surface in the Foster Hewitt Memorial Community Centre to host the breakfast.** We will bring our tables and chairs Friday at your convenience. **Please provide garbage cans and garbage bags.**

<u>Parade:</u> The parade will start at the Beaverton Fairgrounds on Main St. flow through to Bay St., north on Osborne St., and west on Simcoe St., and back to the Beaverton Fairgrounds. **We ask that the Township please provide the barriers for road closures.** For further information regarding the parade please contact **Chuck Gillespie** or

Finally, the club will require use of the fairgrounds for fireworks through Victory Fireworks. The evening events will start at 6 pm with a barbeque, live entertainment, and children's activities. The evening will close out with fireworks at dusk.

We ask the Township to please provide additional garbage cans, garbage bags, barriers for the gates, portable toilets, and picnic tables at the fairgrounds.

We appreciate your support as always.
Sincerely,
Erin Emery
Secretary

Ryan Lloyd President